= 
COMMISSIONERS MEETING

MINUTES
OCTOBER 26, 2021
Meeting called to order by Commissioner Chair Ken Eakin at 16:00
Present:    Commissioner Chair Ken Eakin, Commissioner Paul Barham, Commissioner Jim Borst, Chief Nathan Craig, Cpt Jim Johnston, FF Rep Catherine Finnell and District Secretary Christy Boisselle

AGENDA APPROVAL

MOTION by Barham, SECOND by Borst to approve proposed meeting agenda - MOTION CARRIED.
2022 BUDGET

· Presented and reviewed the 2022 Budget & Business Plan which includes:

· Business Plan
· Capital Improvement Plan (reviewed CIP cost estimates by year.

· Capital Expenses for 2022

· Funding Options and Carry Over

· 2022 Proposed Budget

· Public Budget Hearing will be held on Tuesday November 9th at 7pm before the next regular meeting.  The budget will be approved at that meeting.
STRATEGIC PLAN
· Reviewed the October 2021 Action Plan May-Year Long Focus items.

· Reviewed the 2021 October Monthly Action Plan. 

· Reviewed the 2021 October Focus Action Plan. 

· Chief heard back from the company that conducted the 2003 Station Location Study. They will update for $22,500. After reviewing the 2003 study Chief suggests not spending the money for an official study, but to analyze the updated data to include Station 51, this will include maps with incident locations, station locations and personnel location information.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

1. The easement is the issue holding up the Nob Hill Water agreement.  Hordan has drawn up the easement for all to review and approve.  Chief contacted Tieton Irrigation regarding the selling of water shares.  According to TID shares must be sold with the land, however, they can be signed back over after the sell, through a title company. Nob Hill water does not want the water shares. TID is sending Chief the process to complete this transfer.
2. Chief had a meeting yesterday regarding ambulance service in the County. There were 38 calls countywide in September where no ambulances were available. BLS ambulances were not being automatically dispatched.  On November 15th BLS ambulances will be in CAD and automatically dispatched. AMR will be meeting with the Chief regarding posting a BLS ambulance at Station 51.
3. Only 6 members have either not received the COVID vaccine or applied for an exemption.  These members are FIRE responders only.  The District did not lose any members due to the mandate.
NEW BUSINESS
GOOD OF THE ORDER

1. September Member of the Month is Lt Dan Boisselle
2. Phil Nelson’s (Highland) son passed away from COVID last week.
3. Potato Feed was a success.  Sold out with in two hours. Made about $1300 profit. 

4. WFCA Conference recap, both Commissioner Eakin and Chief Craig attended.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 17:34.  Dated at Yakima, Washington this 26th day of October 2021.
Attest:

Yakima County Fire Protection District 12

__________________________

___________________________
by: Christy Boisselle, Dist Secretary 
by:  Commissioner Chair Ken Eakin
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